Project Fore November 2024



GREETINGS

Project Hope Supporters,

As 2024 comes to a close, the Project Hope Committee wishes to thank you for your support of the two children's homes in India, Pratheeksha and Bethel. Throughout the year, Project Hope provided the primary support for over 100 children supported by the homes.

Project Hope has been a mission of Horizons Church for nearly 20 years. Because of your prayers, love, and generosity, hundreds more children have been fed, clothed, sheltered, educated, and introduced to Jesus. We cannot thank you enough for your prayers and donations.

We were blessed to have both Sr. Jessy from Pratheeksha and Prabin from Bethel visit us during September and November this year. These visits allow us to deepen our relationships with the homes and directors. The directors always convey their gratitude for what Christ is doing through

you. Sister Molly at Pratheeksha wrote,

"I would like to thank every member of Horizons Church. Thank you for your loving support... This means so much to us."

PRATHEEKSHA

Sister Molly reports that the school year now is half over and all the school-aged students did well on their mid-year exams. During the eight-day break between the semesters, the students were provided some extra general education classes & participated in some fun activities together at the home in Trichy.



Sister Molly also reports that the nursing students are now getting some hands-on experience through helping local doctors provide check-ups and medical care for poor and isolated people in their area. This is yet another example of how your support of Project Hope demonstrates being **Life Changed** – **Life Changers**.



BETHEL •••••

Prabin and Susama, the co-directors at Bethel, report that, by the grace of God, all the children and staff are in good health.

In October, Bethel hosted a two-day worship conference attended by the Bethel children and community members. It was a time of fellowship, spiritual growth, and renewal.

A highlight of the conference was the baptism of several of those in attendance, including several of the children living at Bethel. Susama and Prabin ask us, "Please continue to pray for these young believers as they begin their journey with the Lord."







CHILD SPOTLIGHT

Every newsletter, we choose a current child from one of the two

children's homes that we sponsor, Pratheeksha or Bethel. We want you to learn about all the wonderful kids for whom these homes and your donations are making a huge difference!

MEET BABY!

Baby is 8 years old. When she was an infant, Baby's father tragically died. This left her mother struggling to live and care for Baby. Although her mother works as a laborer and cleaner, she is not able to provide Baby with an education or other necessities.

Earlier this year, when their situation felt hopeless, the village leader brought Baby to Bethel, and her life has changed dramatically. At Bethel, she found not only a safe place, but also love, care, friendship, and education.

Baby is studying in first grade. She is full of joy and dreams of becoming a police officer - determined to serve and protect others.



ONGOING NEEDS

Please continue to pray for the children in India. Due to the ongoing needs of the homes, we are seeking donations to this ministry crucial to the lives of so many children. If you wish, you can always make a *one-time* donation or sign-up for a *recurring donation* at our <u>website</u>. Occasionally we lose a donor, so we are always looking for new regular donors or increased monthly giving.

We ask you to prayerfully consider making a commitment to the Project Hope ministry in the coming year by completing the **2025 Pledge** to become a recurring donor.

See more info on the next page.

1015 Remon

BECOME A DONOR

Project Hope supporters who are able to make an annual commitment to regularly give to the mission help us to determine the amount of support we will be able to give to each home on a monthly basis.

Making a pledge does not lock you in to giving in the coming year but helps the Project Hope team track our support capacity. You can give to the ministry or set up a recurring donation on our website. If you would like to set up a giving profile on ChurchCenter to monitor your recurring donation, use this simple how to guide.

We thank God everyday for the blessing of being part of the life-changing work of Pratheeksha and Bethel Children's Homes for nearly 20 years! Become a part of the mission in 2025 by making your pledge today!



Our pledge drive concludes Dec. 20th

FUNDRAISER

Join us again in supporting these amazing homes and kids through

our upcoming Christmas ornament fundraiser!! Your generous donations and the sale of each \$20 ornament helps provide brand new outfits to each child for the new year.

The ornaments will be on sale between services at Horizons on Nov 24 and Dec 1, 8, & 15.

You can also come to our complimentary hot cocoa drive-thru at Horizons on the first 2 Fridays of December - Dec 6th & 13th, 6-8pm Purchase your ornaments right from your car and pick up some cocoa with lots of yummy toppings to choose from before driving around town to look at the festive lights!

If you live out of town but still want to support this fundraiser, contact us at projecthope@horizonschurch.org & we

will get an ornament mailed to you!

We appreciate your amazing support of Project Hope! We are always trying to do the most that we can for the beautiful children and the wonderful, faithful directors of the homes.

> Help us reach our goal to support all 110 kids!!!

PROJECT HOPE

EARN ABOUT



CONTACT US

402-512-5700 projecthope@horizons.church HORIZONSCHURCH.ORG

@PROJECTHOPELINK @PROJECT_HOPE_LINK (O')





YOU ARE INVITED!!!

We are offering FREE hot chocolate with all the fixings to promote our Christmas ornament fundraiser for the mission of Project Hope. Join us -

December
6th & 13th 6-8pm

We'll bring ornaments & cocoa right to your car!